

President

Clayton Champoux 840 W Stockwell St Lincoln, Ne 68522 Phone 423-3798

Vice President

Jerold Carlson 2545 North 60th St Lincoln, Ne 68507 Phone 464-4077

Secretary-Treasurer

Terry Majewski 3620 L St Lincoln, Ne 68510 Phone 477-1368

News Editor

Les Christiansen 885 So 46th St Lincoln, Ne 68510 Phone 488-1779

FEBRUARY 1990 NEWS LETTER

The next meting of our Chapter 569 will be held Tuesda, March 6, 1990 at 7:30 PM at Cobbler Inn, Shoemaker's Truck Stop, N W 48th & "O" Streets, Lincoln, Nebraska. The refreshment committee will be Jan Perrin (in charge), Robert Prebil, Lloyd Remus, Norm Sell and Bill Sheahan. The servers for the April meeting will be: Jim Stevens, (In charge), Don Shoemaker, Dwight Snyder, George Stout, and Jim Troidl.

Mr Gary Fett will bring us an interesting talk on control tower operation as it applies to you, the pilot. He will conclude with a question and answer session in which you can ask all the questions you would like to have answered, but were afraid to ask.

Don Shoemaker will up-date us on further progress which has been made on obtaining our own airport at 134th & Highway #2. With all of the nice weather, I know some of you are already in the pattern. I would suggest you make a fairly moderately long downwind so as not to run over the construction workers who will be working on the runway. It might even be well to file with an alternate airport in mind, at least until mid or late summer. I should also like to remind you that the airport hearing will be held at the Planning Commission Office in the City-County building at 555 So 10th Street. It will be at 1:00 PM on March 7, 1990. We urge all pilots to come. Bring your wife, as the more the merrier. We need to make a good showing for a very important cause.

Some have asked about going up to Chapter 80 meetings, and the date and time for those meetings. I believe they are held on the second Monday evening in the month, at 7:30 PM. They are usually held at Schmidt Chiropractic Center, 8013 L Street, in Omaha. Parking lots both east and west may be used, but keep in mind not to occupy the far west two spaces in the west lot. They are also planning their annual picnic at the Skyranch Airport on Sunday May 20, 1990.

I hope Chapter 80 will not mind that I have copied a report on safety from their newsletter. They have reminded their members that there are five things which you must carry with you in the airplane, regardless of whether it is your own or a rented plane. They have even given us an easy way of remembering these items:

ARROW

A - Airworthiness Certificate

R - Registration Certificate

R - Radio License

0 - Operating Manual

W - Weight & Balance

experimental alreralt association

Those who have not paid their 1990 dues should do so at the March meeting if they wish to continue to receive the news letter. It does take "Pesos" to keep the chatter coming your way.

Begin your planning early. Our Christmas party is being planned for December 2, 1990. You won't want to miss the fun. May 17th there is to be a ceremony honoring the kids chosen in the aviation contest. We will likely need your help for that. Our Chapter fly-in has been tenatively set for August 25th & 26th.

WOMEN Bahama Low requires all	MEN Pilot: Have you
Female Pilots to Fill flight Pants	Closed your fly?

We saw these signs on the rest room doors in the airport in the Bahamas. I thought they were hilarious, but my wife couldn't see anything funny at all. I laughed all the way to the mainland.

TREASURE'S REPORT FOR MARCH 1990 MEETING

Prepared 02/11/90

Checking Account Balance brought forward

\$777.95

Income:

1990 Dues Calendar Sales hat sales 50/50 Drawing	16 @ \$20.00 4 @ \$ 4.00 2 @ \$ 4.00	\$320.00 \$16.00 \$ 8.00 \$11.00
Coffee Kitty Pin Sale CD cashed and depos	1 @ \$2.00 ited	\$15.54 \$ 2.00 \$1218.28
	Total Income	\$1590.82 \$1590.82

\$2368.77

Expenses:

EAA	Insuran	ce			\$25.00		
			Total	Expenses	\$25.00	\$	25.00
Checking Account Balance					\$2	2343.77	

Terry Majewksi-Treasurer EAA Chapter 569

MINUTES OF MARCH MEETING

The meeting was called to order by President Clay Champoux at 7:42 p.m. at Shoemakers Cobbler Inn. 35 members were present and 4 guests.

Guests and new members were introduced. February meeting minutes and treasurers report were approved as printed in the newsletter.

Clay briefed the membership on the officers meeting that took place the latter part of January.

The refreshment committee for the March meeting was announced.

Clay updated the membership on correspondence received since the last meeting including, airspace reclassification, tall towers, info on flight testing homebuilts, Great Planes wing of CAF dinner in Omaha, UNL speakers available thru continuing studies and the EAA memorial wall.

A \$50 donation to the annual Lindberg celebration was approved by a show of hands.

Jerry Carlson reported on the planning for the August fly-in. A show of hands granted Jerry permission to proceed with planning a Fly-in at Wahoo on the weekend of August 25th & 26th.

The date for the 1990 Xmas party was announced to be December 2nd at the Legion club.

Dr. Dwight Snyder gave a talk on aviation medicine and FAA physical requirements.

Don Shoemaker updated the membership on the progress on the new general aviation airport.

Welcome new chapter 569 member:

Ivon Wiebke 4824 Southwood Drive Lincoln, Ne. 68512 423-0817 EAA Chapter 569 c/o Les Christiansen 385 So 46th Street Lincoln, Ne 68510





Jerold Carlson 2545 No 60th Lincoln, Ne 68507